
 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Sara Gobet <saragobet@gmail.com> 
Date: March 12, 2019 at 9:42:30 AM PDT 
To: SHC.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov 
Subject: Oppose 2220 

Representatives of the House Health Committee; 
 
My name is Sara Soltani and I am here today in opposition of 2220.  
 
We currently have an enormous amount of Medical Professionals that do not know how to recognize a 
vaccine Injury, and I fear adding Dentists to that list will cause more unintentional harm-than good.  
Even though these adverse events are clearly listed on the package insert, as well as on the injury table 
for damages recognized through the vaccine injury compensation program, most doctors i’ve spoken 
with have never heard of VAERS, the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System, let alone know how or 
what to report when these events happen. They are only taught about the benefits and not the risks, 
many aren’t aware that vaccines have been classified by congress as “Unavoidably Unsafe” 
 
When a patient receives a flu shot at their Dentist office, and within minutes or hours begins to have an 
anaphylactic reaction, who are they going to call? A Dentist, or a Doctor?  
 
Will Dentist’s be responsible for learning storage requirements & maintaining records of the vial & lot 
numbers administered?  
My Dental insurance is separate from my health insurance, will the vaccine cost count against my Dental 
Maximums for the year?  
 
We’ve talked a lot lately about informed consent, will Dentists be required to have specific consent 
forms with risks & contraindications listed?  
 
Can they turn away patients who refuse to accept a flu shot when they are there to get a cavity filled?  
 
Much like what is happening in Pediatric offices all over the state where Doctors are dismissing patients 
from their practices if they want to decline even just one vaccine on the schedule. I worry that this will 
happen in Dental Practices too. Some of our most vulnerable population will not get the dental 
treatment they need and deserve, because parents like myself that believe our pediatrician who knows 
our family health history of adverse reactions and contraindications to ingredients, is the best person to 
be making medical decisions about a medical procedure with a product that carries a possible risk of 
injury or death.  
 
Please oppose HB2220 
 
Thank you for hearing my testimony,  
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Sara Soltani 
 

 


